## **IBEW LOCAL UNION 164 RETIREES ASSOCIATION**

## www.lu164Retirees.squarepins.org

Greetings, Brothers & Sisters,

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 19<sup>th</sup>. Lunch will be served at noon with the meeting to follow. I am sorry this newsletter is so late this month, but I was on vacation and when I returned, I got busy catching up and it slipped through the cracks!

Last month, we had our annual Golf Outing to raise money for the Retirees Scholarship Fund. I am happy to report that we were able to raise \$12,854 for the fund. We weren't sure if we could pull it off this year as we lost many golfers who regularly played in the outing in years past, but people came through big time, and we had a very good turnout! Special thanks to all the active members who took the day off to join us and make this day a success.

As the year comes to a close, we will be celebrating Oktoberfest at this month's meeting, Thanksgiving in November, and of course, our Holiday Luncheon Party in December.

I am thrilled to remind you that the Annual Dinner Dance honoring the retirees is back after a two year hiatus due to the Covid pandemic. If you plan to attend and stay over at the Parsippany Sheraton, make your reservations a.s.a.p. There is a special rate for the IBEW LU #164 Holiday Party, but it is a limited block of rooms.

At last month's meeting, the winners of the \$50 restaurant gift cards were Joe Wint (present) and Bill Herring (all members). The cash raffle (3-way split) was won by Dick Alderton and John McGill, each receiving \$90 with \$90 going into our coffers.

That's all to report for now. Stay well and stay cautious! Get your boosters and flu shots; as winter approaches, things will probably get worse!

Sincerely, Tom Barry Secretary/Treasurer